

NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2022 AT 7:00 P.M.  – MEETING TO BE HELD VIA ZOOM
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

March 8, 2022 VIA ZOOM
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were: Tammy Laverty, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa.  Excused: Harry Menta.  Absent: Gloria Rivera.  
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to approve the February 8, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#48288 - $232.41 – Gempler’s Inc. – Sign cards, posts, shipping (for Nature Preserve)

PO#48290 – $700.00 – Mark Rust Entertainment – Earth Day Music

PO#48292 - $52.00 – North Jersey Media Group – Re: Change in meetings notice

Correspondence:
· Email dated 2/11/22 from Hal Bomzer Re:  Info on clothing for Nature Preserve
· Email dated 2/19/22 from Mayor Anlian Re: advising that hs students will help at Nature Preserve planting
· Email dated 2/25/22 Re:  NJ Clean Communities 2/22/22 Newsletter
· Email dated 2/26/22 from Veronica Leone Re:  Green Business Program Action
· Email dated 2/27/22 from Karen Riede Re:  Earth Day – Rutger’s Master Gardeners will attend
· Email dated 2/28/22 from Leslie Garisto Re:  Looking for info on drinking water in county (lead & PFAS in water)
· Email dated 2/28/22 from Rich Stellingwerf, Beekeeper Re:  Earth Day – he will have a table & honey to sell also
· Email dated 3/1/22 from ZB  Re:  2 Applications – One is from Lexington Equities, LLC to construct a mid-rise mixed-use development on 36-46 Mt. Vernon Street, Block 64/Lots 20, 21, 22 & 23 and the second is from Laicom, LLC to construct an additional building and operate three businesses at 313 Bergen Turnpike, Block 146/Lot 1.

· The project planned for 36-36 Mt. Vernon Street is a combined residential and commercial building on the corner of Main & Mt. Vernon.  The PB reviewed it.  It requires a variance.  The ZB hearing is currently scheduled for 3/15/22.  Members should bring any concerns to that meeting.  The PB did review the application and it is consistent with what the Master Plan has been proposing for the eastern end of Mt. Vernon St. – more housing for senior citizens, rental units for people who can walk to Main Street and church and it also develops commercial entities as well.  The only negative that people may have a problem with is it is providing all parking for residential units within the lot.  It does not provide parking for any of the commercial businesses.  It requires a variance because Main Street allows residential above commercial business.  It rests at ground level at the eastern part of the hill but not on lower part.  There is a petition online against this application but the best place to do it is at the ZB meeting.  The PB did not see it as a negative.

The application for 313 Bergen Tpke proposes a large industrial size building with three uses within the building.  All are related to auto parts and repair.  Powder coating is one use and that is why they are going before the ZB.  This is considered manufacturing, which is not a permitted use.  The PB did not have a problem with this because it is consistent with the other uses on the property.  The property is totally covered in cement.

· Email dated 3/2/33 from AARP Re: AARP Community Challenge grant program. Due 3/22/22
· The deadline is quite close.  The members decided it would be a good idea to maybe combine with another Village group for a larger amount of funding.  Lisa Rehm will look at it and try to do it in advance so it is ready when the opportunity comes up again next year.
· Email dated 3/3/22 from ANJEC Re:  2022 Environmental Commission Grant for Open Space Stewardship    Projects due Monday, 5/2/22

· Lisa Rehm and Steve Quinn will get together to work on the application.

· Email dated 3/8/22 from Megan Helsel, USDA Wildlife Services Re:  Canadian Geese at McGowan Park

· Steve Quinn will call Megan Helsel to discuss the management of Canadian Geese at the park.
Old Business:  
Nature Preserve:  Steve said the text and drawings are done for all thirteen panels.  He is working with Fossil to make sure they have everything they need to complete the signs.  
Not much has changed at the Nature Preserve because of issues with the contractor providing proper trail services for ADA.  The special treatment can only be done in warm weather.  

Steve has been working with additional labels with members reading them over.  He is scanning all of those now and hopefully will get most to the printer by tomorrow or the next day.  Once this is completed, he will start on Braille labels.  There are 13 existing now and he will turn them into Braille.  He will review the 13 Braille labels with Matt Graves.
Nicole said her family will volunteer to help plant at the Nature Center.

Green Business: Leslie is working on updating the forms.
Earth Day 2022: Tides are good on May 21, 2022, to hold Earth Day.  New responses since last month are:  Rutger’s Master Gardeners, a beekeeper will have a table to answer questions and sell honey, Hackensack Meridian will have two tables at Earth Day, 1) Energy Therapy 2) Chemical Free Cleaning, the face painter is available, schools will host a table with projects.  Letters were sent to electric car manufacturers to see if one would like to host a table or display a car.  The EC will also look for a local bicycle store to host a table to promote biking and the bike paths in the Village.  
Village Clean-Up Day: Nicole Terrarosa said the Girl Scout leader meeting is this Thursday so she will have more info as to how many troops have decided to participate.  She will be adding an education component that is currently being reviewed by SJ so that the cleanup can be counted as an action for the Green Team.
Bee Project with Library: Nicole said that Gianna and Debbie Fagnan from the library have met a couple of times already and things are moving forward.  They wrote something that will be put on the town FB page to advertise the project/events.  
Monarch Butterfly Pledge: Gianna wrote to Commissioner Olson requesting that the community garden plant milkweed in the gardens, which is the start of one of the actions for the Monarch Pledge.  Gianna and Nicole will be filling out the official online pledge for the Village of RP.  Leslie Olson has volunteered to be the contact/point person for the project and will assist them.   
Plastic Straws – Flyer and posters to be delivered to stores by Nicole. The flyer was updated to include straws, bags and Styrofoam.
New Business:

The EC needs to start a new Facebook page that will be maintained by an EC member.  Need a volunteer to take over the FB page for the EC.

Newsletters – Deadline and distribution dates as follows:  The Spring Newsletter usually is delivered around the 3rd week of March; Summer Newsletter – around 3rd week of June; Autumn Newsletter – around the 3rd week in September; and Winter Newsletter – around the end of November.
Steve urges anyone who is interested can write an article on anything environmental related as it pertains to RP for the Village newsletter.  It would be great if members could have something ready for the next newsletter that will go out at the end of June.  
Matt Graves said he would like to see butterflies released at the opening of the Nature Preserve.  The opening might not be until the fall and it could be too cold.  Steve also told Matt that he contacted the STC about nails being driven into the trees and they are on it.
The next regular meeting will be April 12, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the civic center.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Guillermo Lopez-Acosta and seconded by Matt Graves adjourning the meeting at 7:50 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
